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all previous review reports, and a proposal for such a program continues to face 
resistance from within McGill. Meanwhile, other institutions in Canada, including UofT, 
have created Schools of Environment or Institutes, most with competitive graduate 
programs where environment and sustainability are closely intertwined. 
 
The lack of research space, failure to obtain a graduate program, and a general lack of 
support has led the cyclical review to conclude that the MSE does not contribute to the 
research of its individual faculty. Indeed, the report acknowledges a substantial 
challenge for MSE researchers and for McGill. It is time for McGill leadership in 
collaboration with the MSE to formulate a transparent plan for the future of 
interdisciplinary environment and sustainability research at McGill and clarify 
expectations about the role of the MSE and ways in which it can better support its JAF, 
while simultaneously being useful to McGill and to the broader environment community.  
  
Undergraduate Programs 
  
MSE Faculty are in unanimous agreement with the Review Committee’s finding that, 
above all else, the undergraduate MSE programs are unique and invaluable 
contributions to McGill’s offerings, and should remain intact. 
  
The School is tremendously proud of its students and of its undergraduate programs 
which count over 1500 alumni. The continued success of these programs depends, like 
in any other unit, on the ability to retain and recruit instructors who will be committed to 
teaching and improving the curriculum. Recruitment has been an issue in recent years, 
however, as departments prefer to have full positions to joint ones, and there is little 
incentive for them to pair with us. Moreover, recruiting new teaching team partners from 
within the University requires payments of teaching buyouts to departments, with 
consequences on the budget. We have maintained our focus on joint positions, but this 
has meant giving up one of the three positions that had been granted in recent years by 
pairing two of our half-licenses. A hiring model that involves lengthy negotiations with 
Faculties and that makes it increasingly difficult to pair with units is not sustainable, and 
failure to recruit will eventually have serious consequences on our ability to offer 
competitive programs. 
  

The Graduate Environment Option

however, as departmentؒ砀m



https://pangea.stanford.edu/eiper/phd







